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First Thursday 
Adoration 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Help Wanted! 

All our choirs need new 
members, but our Saturday, 
5:30 Mass needs volunteers 
the most. If you regularly 
attend the 5:30 Mass, please 
consider joining the choir. 
Practices are once a month 
with a run through before 
M a s s . C o n t a c t J a c k i e 
Henderson, cjadk@aol.com.  

Memorial Bricks 

There are still memorial bricks 
(8”x8”) available in Mary’s 
Prayer Garden. Suggested 
donation is $100. The plan, 
layout, and order forms are 
in the narthex or at the 
office.

April - Month of the Holy Spirit

Adoration 
April 3rd @ 
7:00pm

Jubilee 2025 Pilgrimages April Updates 
The Overnight Pilgrimage to St. Bernard Abbey on May 2-3 is 
canceled and will be rescheduled for the Fall. 
  
The Pilgrimage to the Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament in 
Hanceville will be Saturday, May 10th  from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.   
Meet in front of the John Paul II Center at 9:00 a.m.       Carpooling 
from the Visitation parking lot can be arranged.  A signup sheet will 
be available later in April for RSVPs. For details about the itinerary 
a n d l u n c h a r r a n g e m e n t s , c o n t a c t M i k e J a n s s e n 
at mjj032753@gmail.com.”

Women's Ministry
There will not be a Women's Ministry meeting on Tuesday, April 
8th.   Please take this opportunity to continue to grow and 
strengthen your faith by attending the Parish Lenten Mission on 
April 6, 7, 8 with Fr. Joel Martin, OSB from St. Bernard Abbey in 
Cullman.  A Parish Lenten Mission is a tradition of the Catholic 
Church during Lent. By spending time in reflection, prayer, and 
sacrament during this Lenten season in community with others, we 
might encounter Jesus on a different level. 

Order of Christian Initiation of Adults (OCIA)
Congratulations and welcome to the newly received members 
(adults) into the Full Communion of the Catholic Church: Stephanie 
Beltran, Quinn Bernhard V, Colin Coble, McKenna Crawford, Zack 
Crawford, Tyler Dowdy, Emma Goodwill, Bailey Anne Jagneaux, 
Amy Lawson, Patricia Santoro, Jared Shields, Billy Smart II, and 
Emily Fox who received the Sacraments of Confirmation and Holy 
Eucharist on Sunday, March 30th. (Pictures on page 5) 

Please join us in congratulating and welcoming the newly baptized 
members (adults) of the Catholic Church: Alyson Dowdy, Travis 
Dunagan, Jeannine Dupree, Martha Potts, Ryan Reynolds, Chloe 
Rice, Kayla Sharbutt, and Jack Shaw who will receive the 
Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and Holy Eucharist) 
at the Easter Vigil.   

mailto:mjj032753@gmail.com


April 2025 Newsletter

2

We Need You - 
Saturdays With God 

The Buildings and Grounds 
(B&G) Ministry meets every 
Saturday at 8:30 am at the 
Office Building to take care of 
a l l k i n d s o f r e p a i r s , 
i m p r o v e m e n t s , 
g r o u n d s k e e p i n g , e t c . 
throughout all of the Church 
facilities. Presently, we have 
around 30+ active members, 
and we are always looking 
for hidden talents. The 
contact for this ministry is 
M a n f r e d S e g e w i t z , 
2 5 6 . 5 2 7 . 2 2 7 8 o r 
manfseg@gmail.com. 
 
SMV Online Parish 
Directory 

Please add your family picture 
to our parish directory. You can 
download the app to your 
phone or access it from your 
PC.  

iOS: https://apps.apple.com/
u s / a p p / i n s t a n t - c h u r c h -
directory/id589542221 

Android: https://play.google/
c o m / s t o re / a p p s / d e t a i l s ?
id=com.instantchurchdirectory
.members&pcampaign=web_s
hare 

Create your account using this 
email and then view the 
directory. You can add your 
family picture and update 
information by tapping the 
Menu button in the top left of 
the main screen and select the 
Edit My Family option.

Homebound Prayer Ministry 
Upon request, this ministry will come to 
your home and pray the rosary with you 
and your family.  If you would like to be 
on this ministry team or if you are a shut-
in or homebound and would like 
someone from this ministry to come and 
pray the rosary at your home, contact 
Steve Venckus at svenckus1@verizon.net. 

SMV Food Pantry Ministry 
SMV’s Food Pantry Ministry last year gave out over 1975 food bags 
to our downtown community neighbors. Which was over $49,000 
worth of food items. This was nearly three times as much as the 
previous year. We could not have made this possible without the 
generous donations from our parishioners.  The food pantry most 
needed items for the month of April are the following: canned 
meat, chicken, tuna; canned fruit; soups; Vienna sausages; and 
cereal (regular size or variety packs). Remember us for your “food 
drives”.  Thank you for your generous donations, and God Bless all 
of you.   

Did you know that you can shop and buy for 
the Food Pantry without leaving your home?  
Scan this QR code  to see our Food Pantry’s 
Amazon Wish List or type in this link: https:// 
linktr.ee/smvpantry.  Items will be delivered 
directly to the church office. 

The Homebound Ministry 
The Homebound Ministry volunteers 
serve at least one hour a month or more 
to bring Christ's presence into the lives of 
our homebound parishioners. Training is 
provided to bring holy communion to 
parishioners who are not able to join us 
at Sunday Mass due to illness or other 
circumstances.  The Homebound Ministry 
connects the homebound parishioner 
with the parish community by bringing 
the Eucharist to them on Sundays after 

Mass. If you are interested in serving in this ministry or if you have 
q u e s t i o n s , c o n t a c t L i z M o n t g o m e r y a t 
elizabeth35758@gmail.com or 281-705-6697. 

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/instant-church-directory/id589542221
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/instant-church-directory/id589542221
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/instant-church-directory/id589542221
https://play.google/com/store/apps/details?id=com.instantchurchdirectory.members&pcampaign=web_share
https://play.google/com/store/apps/details?id=com.instantchurchdirectory.members&pcampaign=web_share
https://play.google/com/store/apps/details?id=com.instantchurchdirectory.members&pcampaign=web_share
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Jubilee 2025 
Pilgrimages of Hope & Spiritual Renewal St. Mary of the 
Visitation Catholic Parish
Huntsville Alabama 
Apr. 6-8: Lenten Retreat 
Apr. 14-16: Tenebrae Lenten Service 
May 10: Day Pilgrimage to the Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament, Hanceville AL 
Jul. 19: Day Pilgrimage to Birmingham sites (Cathedral of St. Paul, Blessed Sacrament Church,    
     EWTN) 
Aug. 16: Parish Pilgrimage: Our Favorite Pilgrimage Sites 
Sep. 13: Visit four of the Madison County Parishes (St. Joseph, Holy Spirit, Good Shepherd, Our  
     Lady Help of Christians) 
Sep. 27-29: Three day Pilgrimage to a National Shrine  
Oct. 18-25: Seven day Pilgrimage to Our Lady of Guadalupe, Mexico City  
Nov. 2: All Souls Mass at Visitation Columbarium 
Dec. 15: Jubilee Celebration at Visitation
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Pictures from Around the Parish
If you have pictures of your ministry event or pictures from around the parish, those can be submitted 
along with a write-up if you choose to at visitationnews@gmail.com. Please send submissions by the 15th 
of the month to be included in the next newsletter. 

Thursday, April 10, 4:15-5:45 
Visitation Hall

April Saints & Observances 
2 - St. Francis of Paola, Hermit 
4 - St. Isidore, Bishop and Doctor of the Church 
5 - St. Vincent Ferrer, Priest 
7 - St. John Baptist de la Salle, Priest 
11 - St. Stanislaus, Bishop and Martyr 
13 - Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
17 - Holy Thursday 
18 - Good Friday 
19 - Holy Saturday 
20 - Easter Sunday 
27 - Divine Mercy Sunday 
28 - St. Peter Chanel, Priest and Martyr & St. Louis   
       Grignion de Montfort, Priest 
29 - St. Catherine of Siena, Virgin and Doctor of the  
       Church 
30 - St. Pius V, Pope
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Paid Position 
Opening - Nursery 
Worker 

The nursery worker cares for 
children four and under during 
Sunday Masses.  If interested, 
please call the church office or 
e m a i l y o u r r e s u m e t o 
smvparish@smvparish.org. 
 
Notice 

The two renovated restrooms 
in Trecy Hall will be available 
for use during the weekend 
Masses so that the waiting line 
for the restroom in the church 
narthex could be eliminated. 
One of the restrooms is 
wheelchair accessible.  

Suggestions? 

Please submit any suggestions 
or comments to improve the 
SMV Newsletter or items you 
would like to see in the 
n e w s l e t t e r t o :  
visitationnews@gmail.com. If 
you have pictures of your 
ministry event or pictures from 
around the parish, those can 
be submitted along with a 
write-up if you choose to the 
same email above. Please send 
submissions by the 15th of the 
month to be included in the 
next newsletter. 

Here are some pictures of our newly received members 
into Full Communion of the Catholic Church who 

received Confirmation and the Holy Eucharist at the 
11:00am Mass on March 30th!
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Following is a list of ministries from the Formation and Hospitality Commissions, along with the National 
Organizations that rely on parishioners to serve; and when they meet/serve. Questions can be directed to the 
Ministry heads. Next month, ministries from the Prayer and Service Commissions will be listed. A ministry 

brochure with details about each ministry is available in the narthex.  
Ladies Sodality, Mary Davis, charleyslucy@gmail.com, 256-881-3152—First Thursday after 8:00am Mass 

Ambassadors, Kathy Nerger, knerg@pm.me , 256-617-4203—Before and after weekend Masses  
Food Pantry, Martha Jordan, marthaannjordan@gmail.com—Food Distribution Sundays 12:00-1:00pm First 

Friday Lite Breakfast, Mary G. Davis, charleyslucy@gmail.com  
Friday Morning Coffee Social,  Hilda Gabrys, rhgabrys@att.net—Fridays after 8:00am Mass  

Hospitality Tent, Jerry & Renee Wilson, sportnstitch@gmail.com—After weekend Masses  
Nicodemus Ministry (Funeral assistance), Renee Wilson, sportnstitch@gmail.com  

St. Lawrence Ministry (Social Committee), Ed Poniatowski, skibert@aol.com, 256-426-8874—Last 
Wednesday   

Catholic Daughters of the Americas, Chastity Bradford, rosesformary@gmail.com, 423-308-1108—First 
Tuesday  

Knights of Columbus, Kirk Wimsett, 256.479.5860—Second Wednesday 

April 27
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